
2017 AASV Student Recruitment Committee Agenda: 

 

7:30 – 9:30 AM, Saturday, February 25, 2017 

Marble Conference Room, Denver Hyatt Regency 

 

Committee Members: Joshua Barker, William Fombelle, Sara Hough, Seth Krantz, Emily 

Mahan-Riggs, Amy Maschhoff, Adam Mueller, Amelia Naher, Kristen Roza-Sutherland, Jessica 

Seate, Joel Sparks, Chase Stahl, Jon Van Blarcom, Todd Wolff 

 

Chair: Shamus Brown 

Student Delegate: Brent Sexton   

Alternate Student Delegate: Jordan Gebhardt 

Ex-Officio: Nathan Schaefer 

 

1. Discuss Current/Future AASV Annual Meeting Student Activities: 

a. Vet Hunt 

b. Speed Interviews 

i. Bent Sexton has specific comments/questions 

c. Student Trivia (Merck Sponsored) 

d. Student Travel Stipend - $200/student (AASV Foundation) 

e. Student Poster/Presentation (multiple corporate sponsors) 

f. Merck 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Year Scholarships 

 

2. Discuss SMEC Grants 

a. In 2016 the Student Recruitment Committee (SRC) approved a proposal from the 

Swine Medicine Education Center (SMEC) for $40,400 to fund 20 non-Iowa State 

University students to attend two-week SMEC clinical rotations in swine 

production medicine. This expense will cover the $2,020 in total course fees for 

any SMEC rotation that is charged to non-ISU domestic veterinary students. The 

total amount will cover the majority of out-of-state students that are scheduled to 

attend this training. The students that enroll in SMEC externships are swine-

focused senior veterinary students that attend schools without a strong swine 

veterinary curriculum or faculty support. SMEC is helping support the Student 

Recruitment Committee’s mission to serve and develop swine-interested students 

throughout the United States. We, the SRC, have experienced firsthand and 

understand the value in training and education that SMEC provides to out-of-state 

and non-traditional swine medicine veterinary schools and students. 

b. Background: SRC recommended discontinuing the NPIF sponsored summer 

internship program and replace it with added funding to SMEC rotations. 

c. 2017/18 Requests/Recommendations 

 

3. Follow-up on Swine Medicine Talks: 

a. In 2016 the Student Recruitment Committee (SRC) approved $6,040 from a 

$9,640 proposal from Dr. Paisley Canning, Kristin Skoland, and Dr. Locke 

Karriker to fund the Swine Medicine Talks. The $6040 will be used to offset 

speaker stipends and part-time student salary to develop a 3 part lecture series. 



SMEC is helping support the Student Recruitment Committee’s mission for 

swine-interested veterinary student outreach, especially at Veterinary Colleges 

that do not have a strong veterinary curriculum. SMEC is also committed to 

promoting AASV student membership and retention. 

b. Request for 2017/18 Academic year – Paisley Canning 

 

4. Evaluate the viability of increasing senior travel stipends from the current level of $500 

per student. 

a. The total number of student applicants is not depleting the allotted monetary pool. 

b. Individual students require additional funding to offset the rising travel and 

housing costs of senior externships. 

 

5. Continue to update the veterinary student internship and externship list posted on the 

AASV website on a yearly basis. 

a. The Student Delegate is responsible for the website’s upkeep. 

 

6. National FFA Convention Booth, Oct. 25 - 28, 2017, Indianapolis, IN 

a. AASV Set’s up and tears down 

b. Need swine veterinarians to volunteer to help speak with students and instructors 

 

7. Promote AASV committee involvement for recent veterinary school graduates. 

a. Encourage recent graduates to apply for membership and committee chairs to 

contact recent graduates. 

 

8. Student Recruitment Committee Chair & Members for 2017/18 

a. Members staying: 

b. Members leaving: 

c. Members being added: Anna Forseth (SMEC) 

d. Chair: 


